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A Weekly Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina College 
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Coastal welcomes 
new faculty, staff 
Natural and Applied Sciences 

Paul Booth has been appointed 
visiting assistant professor of biology. 
Booth received his Ph.D. in marine 
science from the College of William 
and Mary, Virginia Institute of 
Marine Science, where he has been 
conducting research. 

Paul Camp joins Coastal as a 
visiting assistant professor of phys­
ics. He earned his Ph.D. in physics 
from the University of South Caro- • 
Jina and his M.S. from the University 
of Michigan. 

Julia Wilcox was an adjunct 
faculty member during the 1990-
1991 academic year and now joins the 
faculty as an instructor of biology. 
She has an M.A. from the College of 
William and Mary. 

Sandra Burk comes to Coastal 
as an instructor of biology/marine 
science. She received her B.A. in 
biology from Duke University and 
her M.S. in marine biology from 
UNC-Wilmington. She has been 
instructing school and public groups 
on barrier island ecology on 
Masonboro Island, North Carolina. 

Michael Mullaney joins Coastal 
as an instructor of biology. Mullaney 
received his B.S. from Memphis State 
and his M.S. from the College of 
Charleston . 

Thomas Boyle, instructor of 
physics, received his Ph.D. from the 
University of North Carolina. Boyle 

See New faculty page 2. 

·. Cori tact: Vig"R:i Qardrier . . USC Coastal Carolina College is an affirma­
'----'~-----~~---~---~-----------~ tive action, equal opporlunity institution. 



Registration for 
fall semester set 

Undergraduate registration for 
the fall semester will be held Mon­
day, Aug. 19 through Thursday, Aug. 
22 in the Registrar's Office. Classes 
begin Monday, Aug. 26 and end 
Friday, Dec. 13. 

Undergraduate courses are 
offered in anthropology, art educa­
tion, art history, art studio, as­
tronomy, biology, business adminis­
tration, chemistry, computer science, 
economics, education, English, 
French, geography, geology, German, 
government and international 
studies, health education, history, 
Latin, marine science, mathematics, 
music, music education, philosophy, 
physical education, physics, psychol­
ogy, recreation, religion, sociology, 
Spanish, statistics, and theater. 

Before registering, new under­
graduate students must apply to 
Coastal through the Office of Admis­
sion. 

Continuing and accepted under­
graduate students should register 
according to the day and time on 
appointment notices mailed to their 
permanent addresses in August. 
Graduate students may register at 
any time during scheduled registra­
tion hours. 

Coastal also offers undergradu­
ate evening courses on the Coastal 
and Georgetown campuses, and at 
the Myrtle Beach Air Force Base. 

Graduate courses through USC 
Graduate and Regional Studies are 
offered in education and psychology. 
Graduate telecommunications 
courses, also through USC Graduate 
and Regional Studies, are offered in 
astronomy, biostatistics, education, 
English, history, health, 
librarianship, marine science, 
nursing, physics, social work and 
women's studies. New graduate 
students should contact Graduate 
and Continuing Education for an 
application and course schedule. 

For more information, call the 
Office of Admission, Monday through 
Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., at 
extension 2026, or Graduate and 
Continuing Education at extension 
2672. ♦ 

Newfaculty-----------
continued from page 1 

retired from Purdue University 
where he was a professor of engineer­
ing. He is an emeritis professor of 
engineering at Purdue. 

Kimbel Library 
Sallie Clarkson, affiliate 

librarian, received her B.A. from 
Coastal Carolina College and her 
M.L.S. from the University of South 
Carolina. Previously she was with 
the Georgetown County Library. 

Michael Lackey joined 
Coastal in March 1991 as assistant 
librarian in public services. Lackey 
received his M.L.S. from the Univer­
sity of North Carolina and came to 
Coastal from Charleston Southern 
University. 

Humanities and Fine Arts 
David Barnwell, assistant 

professor of Spanish, received an 
M.Ed. from National University of 
Ireland, and M.D. and Ph.D. from the 
University of Pittsburgh. Barnwell 
comes to Coastal after coordinating 
the Spanish language program at 
Columbia University, New York. 

Steven Hamelman comes to 
Coastal as an assistant professor of 
English. Hamelman received his 
M.A. from the University of Maine at 
Orono, and his Ph.D. in American 
literature from Brandeis University. 
He taught American literature at 
Wells High School in Maine. 

Alexander Lian joins Coastal as 
an instructor ofhistory. Lian re­
ceived his B.A. from Loma Linda 
University and is a Ph.D. candidate 
in history at Vanderbilt University. 
His work is in American intellectual 
history. 

Brian Nance joins the Coastal 
faculty as an assistant professor of 
history. Nance received his M.A. in 
history from the University of North 
Carolina, Chapel Hill. His disserta­
tion is on Renaissance medical 
practices. 

Don V. Naggiar joins the 
theater department as an assistant 
professor. Naggiar completed his 
M.F.A. in scene design at the Univer­
sity of Oregon. He designed sets for 
more than 30 productions at Clatsop 
Community College, Portland State 
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University, and the University of 
Oregon. 

Education 
Arlene Adams is an assistant 

professor of elementary education. 
She earned her Ph.D. in reading from 
the State University of New York at 
Albany. Adams comes to Coastal 
from the faculty of the University of 
Wisconsin-Parkside, Kenosha. 

Suzanne Cormier comes to 
Coastal as an assistant professor of 
education. Cormier received a 
Ph.D. in educational psychology at 
the University of South Carolina 
where she was named Outstanding 
Graduate Student. 

Terita Gushy joins the Coastal 
faculty as an assistant professor of 
elementary education. Gushy re­
ceived her Ph.D. from Kansas State 
University, concentrating in special 
education. 

Judy Westman will be an 
instructor of recreation. Westman 
received her M.S. in recreation from 
Indiana University. Westman was a 
lecturer at Coastal in 1990-1991. 

Carolyn Floyd has been ap­
pointed the 1991-1992 teacher-in­
residence from the Horry County 
School District. She will teach in the 
Teacher Cadet program and super­
vise student interns. 

Wall School of Business 
Robert Burney is a visiting 

assistant professor of finance. He 
earned his B.A. in economics from the 
University of Georgia and M.S. in 
agricultural economics from the 
University of South Carolina. He is 
working on his dissertation at USC. 

Peter Hermann, associate 
professor of marketing, received his 
M.B.A. in management and Ph.D. in 
marketing from the University of 
Houston. He comes to Coastal from 
Clemson University. 

Andrew Thomas joins the 
Coastal faculty as a visiting associate 
professor of accounting. He received 
his B.A. in social science from Open 
University and his Ph.D. in account­
ing from the University of Birming­
ham, England, where he was a senior 
lecturer. ♦ 



Monthly Budget 
Programfor 
tuition offered 

To assist students in planning 
and budgeting educational expenses, 
Coastal offers the Monthly Budget 
Program - an alternative budgeting 
service which divides annual tuition 
costs into manageable monthly 
payments. 

The application fee for MBP is 
$45. Life insurance, to protect the 
annual budgeted amount, is included 
in the program at no extra cost. Since 
the MBP is not a loan, there are no 
additional interest or finance 
charges. 

To apply, students must complete 
a special worksheet outlining educa­
tional expenses and expected income 
and funding assistance. Once the 
application is received and approved, 
an account will be opened in the 
student's name. A statement will be 
sent to the student each month just 
before the monthly payment is due. 
Payments will automatically be 
submitted to Coastal. A record of 
each student's account will be main­
tained for the student and for 
Coastal. 

The MBP is offered through The 
Tuition Plan, a subsidiary of Manu­
facturers Hanover Corporation. 

For more information, call The 
Tuition Plan office toll-free at 1 (800) 
343-0911. ♦ 

Coastal sets Gospel 
Choir auditions 

Auditions for the USC Coastal 
Carolina College Gospel Choir will be 
held Tuesday, Sept. 3 at4 p.m. in the 
Little Theater in the Graduate and 
Continuing Education Building. The 
public is welcome to audition. 

Coastal students qualifying for 
the Coastal Carolina Gospel Choir 
may be eligible for partial tuition 
awards. 

For more information, call 
Carolyn Cox or Sheryl Ward at 
extension 2513. ♦ 

Wheelwright Passport events announced 
The 1991-1992 Wheelwright 

Passport season at Coastal includes 
opera, orchestra,jazz-pop, profes­
sional drllma, modern dance, college 
theater, and international films. For 
$89, the Wheelwright Passport will 
admit the holder to all performances 
and films, and first choice on re­
served seating. As a special price 
reduction, full-time faculty and staff 
may purchase two passports for $89. 

Highlights of the season include: 
jazz-pop vocalist Susannah 
McCorkle, Saturday, Oct. 26 at 7:30 
p.m.; The Minnesota Opera's English 
performance of Mozart's opera The 
Magic Flute on Tuesday, Nov. 5 at 
7:30 p.m.; the USC Chamber Orches­
tra under the direction of Donald 
Portnoy on Tuesday, Dec. 3 at 7:30 
p.m.; The Acting Company's apart­
heid dramaBloodKnot on Sunday, 
Feb. 2 at 3:30 p.m.; and Ririe­
Woodbury Dance Company's special 
mix of modern dance on Wednesday, 
Feb. 26 at 7:30 p.m. 

College theater productions 
feature Imaginary Invalid, Friday, 
Oct. 11 and Saturday, Oct. 12 at 7:30 
p.m., and Sunday, Oct. 13 at3 p.m.; 
Aunt Dan and Lemon, Friday, Nov. 
22 and Saturday, Nov. 23 at 7:30 
p.m., and Sunday, Nov. 24 at 3:30 
p.m.; and Rosencrantz and 
Guildenstern are Dead, Friday, Feb. 
21 and Saturday, Feb. 22 at 7:30 
p.m., and Sunday, Feb. 23 at 3 p.m. 

College theater presents Cross­
roads, an audience participation play 
for children, Friday, April 24 at 7:30 

p.m. and two matinees - Saturday 
and Sunday, April 25 and April 26 at 
3:30p.m. 

The Kimbel Distinguished 
Lecture Series includes lectures from 
Soviet newsman Boris Notkin on 
Monday, Oct. 21 at 7:30 p.m. and 
nationally-syndicated columnist 
William Raspberry on Thursday, 
Feb. 6 at 7:30 p.m. 

The international films open 
Sept. 15 with Cinema Paradiso, the 
Italian film of a Sicilian boy's love of 
the movies. Other films in the seven­
film series are: High Hopes on Oct. 
20, Ginger and Fred on Nov. 3, 
Mama, There's a Man in Your Bed on 
Jan. 19,ATaxing Woman on March 
1, Pather Panchali on March 22 and 
Pandora's Box on April 5. Films are 
shown on Sundays at 3 p.m. 

All events will be held in Wheel­
wright Auditorium. Passport holders 
are given first choice of the facility's 
817 seats, while saving 77 percent of 
the individual ticket prices. The 
Wheelwright Passport also is avail­
able for students -from elementary 
school through college -for $45. 

Passports or single tickets may 
be purchased by telephone and 
charged to MasterCard or VISA. 
Groups of 20 or more purchasing 
single tickets are offered special 
savings. 

The Wheelwright Box Office is 
open weekdays from noon to 5 p.m. 
For more information, call extension 
2502. ♦ 

School of Education receives grant for 
student community service program 

Notification has been received 
from the ACTION Pr.ogram that 
Coastal's School of Education pro­
posal, Target: Teaching and Reach­
ing Goals in Education Today, a 
Student Community Service Pro­
gram has been federally funded in 
the amount of$19,998. The project 
was developed by Sharon Thompson 
with assistance from Richard Moore. 
Tommye Ellison has been named 
project director. 
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Thi3 program will enhance the 
academics oflow income students by 
targeting areas of need and providing 
trained tutors to assist students at 
designated sites after schcol. 
Coastal's students and community 
volunteers will staff the program. 

Anyone interested in participat­
ing in the program, or who would like 
more information, call Ellison at 
extension 2610. ♦ 



Auditions set for 
The Imaginary 
Invalid 

Auditions for the Coastal Theater 
production of The Imaginary Invalid 
will be held Wednesday, Aug. 28 and 
Thursday, Aug. 29 at 7 p.m. in 
Whe·elwright Auditorium. Auditions 
are open to the public; no experience 
is necessary. 

The Imaginary Invalid is a 
French comedy written by Moliere 
and updated by Miles Malleson. The 
play is a classic spoof on the medical 
profession and hypochondria. 

Directed by Charles Whetzel, and 
designed by Don Naggiar, the play 
requires casting eight men and four 
women. 

The Imaginary Invalid will be 
performed as part of the 1991-1992 
Wheelwright Passport programming 
Friday, Oct. 11 at 7:30 p.m.; Satur­
day, Oct. 12 at 7:30 p.m.; and Sun­
day, Oct. 13 at 3 p.m. All perfor­
mances will be held in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 

For more information, call 
Whetzel at extension 2416. ♦ 

Recycling 
containers placed 
oncampus 

For conservation and conve­
nience, three recycling containers 
have been placed on campus for 
newspapers, aluminum soft drink 
cans, and for plastic water, milk and 
soft drink bottles (excluding the 
tops.) The containers are located in 
the back section of the bookstore 
parking lot. 

Any of these recyclable items that 
you have in your offices, classrooms, 
or at home may be placed in the 
containers; however, only these items 
should be put in the appropriately 
labeled container. The custodians on 
campus are not responsible for 
picking-up recyclable materials. Help 
keep the area clean and join the 
conservation effort. ♦ 

Kimbel Library receives new federal 
and state documents 

Kimbel Library has received new 
federal and state documents which 
are shelved in the new federal and 
state documents sections. After one 
month, the publications will be 
shelved in the rrgular federal and 
state documents section, shelved by 
call number. 

New federal documents 
• Budget of the United States Gov­
ernment: Director's Introduction and 
Overview Tables Fiscal Year 1992 
• Health, Information for Interna­
tional Travel 1991 
• National Household Survey on 
Drug Abuse Highlight 1990 
• National Register Bulletin: Re­
searching a Historic Property 
• 1991 Catalog of Federal Domestic 
Assistance Grants 
• Criminal Victimization in the 
United States, 1989 
• Quarterly Financial Report for 
Manufacturing, Mining, and Trade 
Corporations 
• Security Awareness Overseas 
• Policy Perspectives: Parental 

Involvement in Education 
• Report to Congress: Coastal Barrier 
Resources System 
• Price and Quality in Higher 
Education 
• Wetlands: Meeting the President's 
Challenge, 1990 Wetlands Action 
Plan 
• AIDS Bibliography 
• Near East Section of the Library of 
Congress 

New state documents 
• South Carolina Government 
Employment: A Comparison with 
Other Southeastern States 
• Xeriscape: Landscape Water 
Conservation in the Southeast 
• South Carolina Behavioral Risk 
Factor Survey 1985-1989 
• 1990 Uniform Crime Report Arrest 
Information Relating to Substance 
Abuse in South Carolina 
• South Carolina's Historic Inns, 
Country Inns, and Bed and Break­
fasts 
• Crime in South Carolina 1990 ♦ 

Coastal Carolina People 
Karen Carpenter and Billy 

Hills have had the abstract of their 
research article, ''The Relationship 
Between Health Locus of Control, 
Self-efficacy, Uncertainty, and Mood 
States in Rural Cardiac Patients," 
accepted for publication in the 
forthcoming 1992 edition of Nursing 
Research Alert Network (NRAN). 
NRAN published two forms of their 
research network: an electronic 
version distributed on computer 
disks, and a printed version. Both 
forms are available nationally and 
internationally. NRAN is published 
by Knowledge Access International, 
Inc. 

Cenita Gerald has been nomi­
nated as vice president of the Caroli­
nas Association of Collegiate Regis­
trars and Admissions Officers 
(CACRAO.) The vice president will 
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then serve as president for 1993-
1994. During the six years Gerald 
has been a member ofCACRAO, she 
has served on the local arrangements 
committee for four years, the ethics 
committee for three years, the equal 
education opportunity committee for 
one year, and the South Carolina 
scheduling committee for four years 
and is currently chair of that commit­
tee. CACRAO has more than 1000 
members from approximately 200 
public and private colleges in North 
Carolina and South Carolina. 

Vicki Gardner was invited to 
participate as a staff member at the 
South Carolina Teen Institute for 
Alcohol and Drug Prevention at 
Coker College. She presented a skill 
development seminar, "Out Here on 

See Coastal Carolina People on page 5. 



Chanticleer Drive 
to be closed for 
resurfacing 

Chanticleer Drive will be closed 
for resurfacing and striping Satur­
day, Aug. 31 and Sunday, Sept. 1. For 
safety reasons, no vehicles or pedes­
trians will be allowed access during 
this time. Additional details will be 
published in This Week on Monday, 
Aug. 26. ♦ 

Bulletin Board 
For Rent: Beach home to share with 
female studentlprofessional. Italian 
tile, courtyard, pool. For more infor­
mation, call 497-9175 before 8 a.m. or 
after 9 p.m., or leave message. 

Bulletin Board is a free service for 
faculty and staff who wish to adver­
tise items or services for sale. Ads 
may run no more than two consecu­
tive times and are subject to space 
availability. ♦ 

This Weck is published every Monday by the Public 
Relations Office. Information to be included should be 
sub mi tt.ed by noon the Wednesday before publication. 

Coastal Carolina People-------
cantinued from page 5. 

My Own," which informed students 
concerning what to expect during 
their freshman year at college. The 
institute was held in July. Earlier 
this summer, Gardner attended a 
workshop on sexual addiction by 
Patrick J. Carnes, Ph.D., entitled 
"Silent Shame." The workshop was 
sponsored by Bruce Hall. 

Mollie Starbuck has completed 
the Management Leadership Insti­
tute for Career Planning and Place­
ment which was sponsored by the 
College Placement Council, Inc., and 
the Curtis L. Carlson School of 
Management at the University of 
Minnesota. The institute received 
corporate sponsorship from IBM 
Corporation, Aetna Life and Casu­
alty, Arthur Anderson, AT&T, The 
Boeing Company, Dow Chemical 
USA, E. I. DuPont de Nemours & 
Company, and Merck & Company. 
This first class of 65 professionals 
from across the nation will be asked 
to maintain involvement with future 
institutes as presenters, facilitators, 
and consultants. 

Karen Carpenter has recently 
passed the recertification course and 
examination in Advanced Cardiac 
Life Support. The ACLS guidelines 
set the national standards for the 
advanced care of persons suffering 
sudden cardiac death and patients 
with cardiac disease. The standards 
are being taught at the most ad­
vanced institutions in the nation and 
contain the latest cardiac care 
techniques authorized by the Ameri­
can Heart Association. 

Don Millus had an article 
published in the July 1991 issue of 

Moreana, a French~English publica­
tion devoted to the study of Thomas 
More, focused on the works of Wil­
liam Tyndale, an early bible transla­
tor who was More's arch enemy. The 
article is entitled" 'Howe diligently 
wrote he to them:' Tyndale's Own 
Letter, The Exposition of the First 
Epistle of Saint John." Milius is a 
member of the board of editors of the 
Complete Controversial Works of 
William Tyndale, scheduled to be 
published by Catholic University of 
America. 

The following Coastal professors 
submitted papers in response to a call 
for concept papers from Paul Huray 
on behalf of SCUREF Pre-College 
Science and Math Education commit­
tee: Subhash Saxena submitted a 
paper, "Shaping Mathematics 
Education for the 21st Century: 
Curriculum Revision and Teaching 
Strategies." He jointly submitted a 
paper with John Carpenter from USC 
Columbia and others, entitled "A 
Network of Science/Mathematics 
Education Centers," which was 
selected as the lead paper in its 
category. The paper was presented in 
its final form by John Carpenter on 
behalf of all the authors at the 
Hartsville conference. Prashant 
Sansgiry and Deborah Vrooman 
jointly submitted a paper, "Math­
ematics Placement Tests -A Pilot 
Program for Assessing, Evaluating, 
and Motivating Scholarship at the 
Pre-College Levels." Constance 
Edwards submitted a paper, "Using 
Technology in Teaching of Math­
ematics on the Elementary, Second­
ary and College Levels." ♦ 

Registrar's Office open evenings 
Beginning with the fall semester, 

the Registrar's Office wi11 be open in 
the Edward M. Singleton Building 
Monday through Thursday from 5 to 8 
p.m. in addition to the regular week­
day hours. This is a cooperative 
venture among the offices listed below 
to respond to student and faculty 
needs and questions. 

Students or faculty who have 
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requests or who need information from 
any of the following offices are encour­
aged to use this service if contact in the 
evening is more convenient: Admis­
sions Office, Financial Aid Office, 
Registrar's Office, Records Office, 
Bursar's Office, Financial Services 
Office, or other campus offices. 

For more information, call Marsh 
Myers at extension 2020. ♦ 
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